REYNOLDSTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL

THE MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING of the Council held in the Minor Hall on Tuesday September 13th 2016.

PRESENT: 
Cllrs. Adrian Hughes (in Chair), Susan Bevan, Paul Lloyd-Davies, Judith Rock, John Mahoney, Deb Vine and the Clerk, Mr. Andrew Berry.

APOLOGIES: 
Cllr. Peter Bowen-Simpkins

1. 
TO RECEIVE DISCLOSURES OF PERSONAL INTEREST FROM MEMBERS

There were no disclosures of personal interest from members.

2.
THE MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING were circulated, approved and signed by the chairman
.

3.
QUESTIONS FROM MEMEBRS OF THE PUBLIC there were none.

4.
MATTERS ARISING

Cllr. Hughes has new notices to dissuade parking on The Higher Green.If there is nuisance parking on Cefn Bryn the advice given is to ring 101. Police will issue a notice and seize the vehicle if the problem continues.


Cllr.Vine showed members of the Council photographs showing that areas opposite the post office are still flooding. Cllr. Vine also asked if rubble could be removed from behind the sign. Cllr. Hughes will talk to Neil and arrange removal. Cllr. Mahoney stated that the drain cover needs to be kept free (he has subsequently cleared it himself).

5.
REVIEW OF DOCUMENTS AND POLICIES


Cllr. Vine asked if Health and Safety could be a regular agenda item. Cllr. Hughes stated that events were always assessed for Health and Safety. The Council voted unanimously to accept one of the H&S policies provided for the meeting by Cllr. Bowen-Simpkins. The version adopted was the simpler version more in keeping with the work of a smaller council.

6.
VILLAGE POST OFFICE


Nothing to report on this occasion

7.
VILLAGE GREENS INCLUDING WASTE DISPOSAL PROBLEMS.


Cllr. Hughes will sort new grit bins from Swansea C.C. The bin near the King Arthur will be moved to a better location.


Cllr. Rock has answered a great many questions about the repositioning of the bunds on the Higher Green opposite the King Arthur Hotel. Cllr. Hughes assured the Council that the fire engine and busses can get through and that the situation used to be a great deal worse. He stated that the work on the Higher Green is a long term effort and that the verges will recover in time. The council is not providing parking but protecting the Higher Green fron erosion by vehicles. Cllr. Vine said that parking on the top of The Higher Green had not been a problem when it was very busy. 

Cllrs. Vine and Rock were of the opinion that the stones on the lower part of the Higher Green should not be removed as they were doing an excellent job of preventing parking on the Green and were in keeping with the Green. The plan was to remove them eventually and increase the height of the bund. Cllr. Vine asked to see the original schedule of work. Cllr. Llloyd- Davies has asked the owner of the King Arthur in the past about parking on the Green. Extra parking is too expensive for the King Arthur to buy particularly if planning permission might be subsequently turned down. Cllr. Hughes pointed out that he believed the Village Greens Act prohibited anything other than natural materials on a village Green. The Somerset Trust seem happy with work so far. Next year’s precept might be dropped as cost has been less than expected. There will be some movement of stones at the edges of the Higher Green where appropriate.

Cllr. Bevan raised the issue of bin bags left near South East corner of the Lower Green. This is also a problem next to the Fire Station. If the wrong bags are put out they can be left for nearly two weeks by which time the sheep have ripped open the bags and scattered the contents. Cllr. Bevan will contact Swansea C.C. about the issue particularly as regards fly tipping. Cllr. Vine said the dog waste bin has to go! Cllr. Bevan will contact the above dept about this as well.

8.

REPORT FROM ONE VOICE WALES

Cllr. Bevan reported back from the last meeting. Two speakers from Morriston Hospital A&E had answered questions from councillors present at the meeting. Morriston is short of approximately 130 nurses. Cllr. Hughes said that the ambulance service had improved. 

The Community Councils were concerned that housing developments near Penllergaer would affect the whole of Gower entering and exiting junction 47 of the M4 as there are already long traffic hold ups of up to 40 minutes in the morning and afternoon rush hours.

9

VILLAGE MAGAZINE



Cllr. Vine volunteered to write an article for the Village Magazine.

10.

HIGHWAYS

Cllr. Vine will forward photographs of potholes outside the Post Office and at the edge of the Lower Green to the clerk who will contact the Highways Department of Swansea C.C. 

Cllr. Hughes responded to a question from Cllr. Bevan asking if there could be a sign suggesting large vehicles avoid Stouthall Lane as there are often problems with vehicles passing one another. Cllr. Hughes responded that there are plans but no funding for the whole village. Signs could be put up but they would not be enforcable.

11

PLANNING APPLICATIONS

The clerk passed Cllr. Lloyd-Davies a planning application received the previous Friday to make a previous planning application smaller, there were no objections. There was a detailed application for Meadowside (Cllr. Hughes declared an interest and did not take part in the discussion). The Council voted unanimously not to object. It was noted that the Demolition of the old ambulance station and new build on the site had been approved by Swansea.

12

CORRESPONENCE



There had been a letter introducing the local A.M. The clerk will reply.

The External Auditors report was circulated by the Clerk and the points raised were discussed, the Council have accepted the report. The Council will act upon all the points raised. The Clerk will place the statutory notice on the board outside the Post Office tomorrow (14th September) for anyone who wishes to inspect the audit.

13

FINANCIAL POSITION

The Clerk circulated the current financial position. It was asked if we needed a savings account Cllr. Hughes suggested that it made it much easier to use than opening a new account if interest rates rise.

14

BILLS FOR PAYMENT



RVHA – hall rental for tonight’s meeting


£12.00



Cllr. Paul Lloyd-Davies petrol for motor mower

£21.02

15

DATE OF NEXT MEETING



Tuesday 8th November 2016

16

AOB

Cllr. Vine asked about a tree overhanging Robins Lane. Cllr. Vine will talk to the owner.

Cllr. Hughes stated that there were now 58 defibrillators over the whole of Gower, as some were reaching an age where they may need repair or even replacement could the council put in a small grant application for a couple to be held in Reynoldston for the benefit of all? The Clerk will look in to the legality of this for the wider area and not just Reynoldston.

Cllr. Hughes asked if, because of a recent fire in the village Cllr. Vine would place an article in the Village Magazine about the importance of working smoke alarms. Free alarms and a home fire safety check can be arranged by ringing 0800 169 1234. 

Cllr. Hughes also stressed the danger of using cube type multi point electricity plugs.

There being no other business the meeting ended at 9.45p.m.

